Stephens County Honor Guard
Minutes for Meeting December 20, 2018

The meeting was called to order by Commander Dan Mitchell at 18:05 hrs at the Cross Creek
Cowboy Church in Marlow Ok. The invocation was given by Butch Swanson.

Attendance: Officers: Dan Mitchell, Commander, George Parker, Vice-Commander, Larry Welch-
Treasurer, Jerry McAdory- Armorer, Members: John Williams, Butch Swanson, Mike Blades, Greg
Griffin, Roy Grabman, Rick Duncan, Kirk Werner, Kathryn Cripps, Duke Goddard, Kenneth
Youngblood, Johnny Seely, Gary Stinson, Steve Condit. Auxiliary: Cheryl Swanson, Mary Williams.

Minutes of the October and November meeting were read and approved.
Financial Report was read and approved.

Commander’s Report: Dan Mitchell reported that the SCHG had conducted 104 services as of 12-20
2018, the SCHG was given a donation from the Duncan VFW, 2 boxes of ammo, gun cleaning
supplies, and clips, also all donations from charity account are complete, and we have lots of thank you
cards.

Vice-Commander’s Report: George Parker reported that all parades and raffles are over for the year.

Armorer’s Report: Jerry McAdory asked about a report on the weapons being repaired, at this time
there was no report.

Treasurer’s Report: Larry Welch said there was nothing new to report.

Old Business: George Parker asked about the roof leak at the SCHG storage area at the Duncan P.D.
bldg. it has not been repaired yet.

New Business: Nominations were made for SCHG officers for 2019
For Commander: Kenneth Youngblood and George Parker
For Vice-Commander: Butch Swanson
For Treasurer: Dan Mitchell
For Armorer: Jerry McAdory
Elections will be held at the January 31, 2019 meeting, you must be present to vote.

Good and Welfare: Mary Williams was able to make the meeting, we were glad to see her doing well.
Johnny Seely’s wife Sharon has been sick, Kathryn Cripps is still having medical issues, Greg Griffin’s
mother has been sick, Butch Swanson’s son is still having medical issues, please remember all these in
your prayers.

The SCHG would like to thank Butch and Cheryl Swanson for the use of their Church auditorium to
have the meeting and meal in, it is a very nice bldg. We would also like to thank them and their family
for the entertainment, it was outstanding.

Kirk Werner made a motion to dismiss and Johnny Seely seconded.

Respectfully submitted, Steve Condit



